
RCW 77.15.425  Fish and wildlife enforcement reward account.  The 
fish and wildlife enforcement reward account is created in the custody 
of the state treasurer. Deposits to the account include: Receipts from 
fish and shellfish overages as a result of a department enforcement 
action; fees for hunter education deferral applications; fees for 
master hunter applications and master hunter certification renewals; 
all receipts from criminal wildlife penalty assessments under this 
chapter; all receipts of court-ordered restitution or donations 
associated with any fish, shellfish, or wildlife enforcement action; 
and proceeds from forfeitures and evidence pursuant to RCW 77.15.070 
and 77.15.100. The department may accept money or personal property 
from persons under conditions requiring the property or money to be 
used consistent with the intent of expenditures from the fish and 
wildlife enforcement reward account. Expenditures from the account may 
be used only for investigation and prosecution of fish and wildlife 
offenses, to provide rewards to persons informing the department about 
violations of this title and rules adopted under this title, to offset 
department-approved costs incurred to administer the hunter education 
deferral program and the master hunter permit program, and for other 
valid enforcement uses as determined by the commission. Only the 
director or the director's designee may authorize expenditures from 
the account. The account is subject to allotment procedures under 
chapter 43.88 RCW, but an appropriation is not required for 
expenditures.  [2016 c 2 § 6 (Initiative Measure No. 1401, approved 
November 3, 2015); 2014 c 48 § 17; 2009 c 333 § 18; 2006 c 148 § 2; 
2005 c 406 § 1.]

Finding—2016 c 2 (Initiative Measure No. 1401): See note 
following RCW 77.15.135.
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